Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
December 6, 2021


7:00 PM Meeting called to order by Selectboard Chairman, John Esposito. Also in attendance were Selectmen Howard Brown and Tim Berry and minute taker, Laurie Brown.
Esposito led the meeting in the pledge of allegiance. 

Resident, Eileen Naber, reminded the Board that they would discuss the way each public space gets reserved. She wants to create a committee to review and streamline the application processes. She has asked each entity to send her their process/application.
Esposito said that every building is different.

John Quinlan, of the Library Building Committee, asked the Board where they are in the planning for the new road to the proposed library. We are looking at 1 to 2 years before construction starts on the building, and we need to see that the road is started in 2022.
Berry reminded Quinlan that there were minor changes that he wanted to see incorporated. He asked Quinlan to reach out to the Architect, DSK and Oak Engineering to see if there is a hold-up at their end. We need an RFP before year end so that we can have a warrant article done for the next Town Meeting.
Cindy Raspiller said that DSK is usually very responsive.
Berry said that he wants to get this before the voters right away.

Fire Chief Wilson came before the Board to explain why the repair of the tanker will be more expensive than originally thought. He said that they were imposing a surcharge of over $3000 because of the increase in materials costs. The total is increasing to $36,000 and some change. There will be a surplus in the payroll account because the members haven’t been sighing in for trainings and truck checks. 
Esposito asked Wilson to make sure he gets the invoice before year end.
Wilson said that he has the invoice, and that the truck will go out of service around January 12th for 4 to 6 weeks.

Berry told Lucien Soucy that he has done an amazing job of renovating the attic for the Department of Labor Safety Inspection. 
Soucy said that he hasn’t finished the stool to get up to the first steps yet – he will drop it off. He also said that he will turn in before and after pictures. 
Esposito thanked him again.

Esposito asked if all the lights for Tree Lighting are working.
Berry said that they are, except the receptacle under the tree – they had to plug in elsewhere. 

Esposito said that the SRLD budget is up around 4% for 2022. Plastic recycling is still a problem. People are still putting Styrofoam take out containers in with the plastic. It can’t be recycled and the whole load must go to the trash. The new cardboard compacter is coming in the spring.

Berry said that one of the Transfer Station Employees has suggested that, since the station will be closed for Christmas and New Year’s Day, they should open it for the whole day the Tuesday and Thursday before and after Christmas. 
L. Brown reminded the Board that the Transfer Station has been manned by the higher paid DPW employees for the last 6 months, and the budget wasn’t built to accommodate that. 
The Board discussed it, and decided that, because everyone is used to the Transfer Station being open Tuesday and Thursday afternoons, and no one would come in the morning, and because of the budget issue, they would not be willing to do that.

The Board reviewed the minutes of 11/22/21. Berry motioned, seconded by H. Brown to accept the minutes of November 22, 2021 as amended. All in favor.
The Board reviewed the minutes of 11/29/21. Berry motioned, seconded by H. Brown to accept the minutes of November 29, 2021 as written. All in favor.

Board reviewed correspondence from Town Counsel regarding the Crosby and Riley Road deeds. It is decided that no deed is necessary since the property is owned by all residents on the streets. The Board has already taken over the maintenance of the roads. 

Berry stated that there is nothing new to report on the street light replacement project.

L. Brown let the Board know that the DPW Director has turned in quotes from Ciardelli to either repair or replace the boiler at the Highway Garage. Board will speak to him about this at next week’s Department Head meeting.

7:45 PM As there was no further business before the Board, Berry motioned seconded by H. Brown to adjourn.
All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Brown
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